

Memo No.: P77/225/2020-2021 Date: 22.06.2020

NOTICE

Vacating Hostel Rooms

As a result of the 'urgent and important notification', No. Reg./156/29, dated 22.06.2020, issued by the Registrar, Visva-Bharati, (please see university website) regarding postponement of all university examinations and deferral of the arrival of students to the campus, it is hereby notified to ALL student-boarders, including international students, who are staying back in the various university hostels during the lockdown period since mid-March 2020, to VACATE their hostel rooms and premises and DEPART for their respective homes/places of residence at the earliest possible opportunity.

No exceptions to this above underlined statement will be entertained under any circumstances.

Student-boarders are expected to <u>clear their outstanding mess fees</u> with the service provider before vacating their hostels.

Sankar Majumder Proctor Visva-Bharati Santiniketan

Santiniketan 22-06-2020